
Center for Teaching ExcellenceJanuary  2022 Vol. 4 No.  11

Th
eAdvisor Advocate

Director: 
Rachel DeSoto-Jackson, 

teaching-excellence@iup.edu

Editor and Designer: 
Laura Ramie

mvcdc@iup.edu

Associate Director for 
Academic Advising:

Erin Conlin, elconlin@iup.edu

N-Grades: Why and when do we need to use them? 
Instructors assign N-grades when a student has never started or has stopped attending class. N-grades can 
positively and negatively impact a students' financial aid, billing and enrollment status. In order to comply with 
the federal regulations, IUP has developed the practice of assigning N grades at three different ‘check points’ 
during the semester, as seen in the timeline below. It is best to assign an N-grade as early as possible to: 1) 
save the students money by reducing the amount of their tuition/fees for the term for classes they do not 
intend to take and 2) avoid students having to pay back unearned financial aid later. With a per-credit 
tuition model and we don’t want to charge students for classes they ceased attending during add/drop. 

N-grade Timeline

Semester Starts

Semester Ends

Add/Drop

Mid-term
 grading period 

Final Grading

N-grade can be assigned during and 
immediately after the add/drop period. 

An early N-grade prevents students from paying 
for credits they did not take or receiving 
inaccurate financial aid funds that they will have 
to repay later.

Mid-term N-grades and an accurate LDA helps 
university staff determine if the student has 
walked away from the university 

An N-grade triggers financial aid and student 
billing to review student’s eligibility for prorated 
charges and prorated financial aid awards 

Accurate N-grade and LDA entry allows the 
office some flexibility in adjusting student 
costs/aid awards. Unless a student returns to 
class, the final LDA should be the same as 
the midterm LDA. 

Important:
Last day of Attendance 
Record an accurate LDA 
when reporting an N-grade

N-grades submitted as a final grade determine 
if a student has unofficially withdrawn from the 
university. The LDA determines how much 
unearned financial aid needs to be returned.

Assigned an N-grade during add/drop 
and the student began attending 
class? Contact your ADean or the 
registrar staff to discuss options for 
removing it.

?
Reevaluate if 
student owes:$

Student 
owes: $$$
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